Andrew Mills

London

United Kingdom

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

My submission I believe directly relates to several of the terms of reference of your enquiry.

I was born in Brisbane and lived there until I was 25 when I decided it was time to travel. I first arrived in the UK in 1994 where I worked and travelled the world extensively. During this time, despite not having the relevant work or academic experience I gained employment in various fields. After three and a half years I was transferred by JP Morgan (an international American investment bank) to work in the Sydney office to manage one of their departments.

I cannot emphasise strongly enough how the time I spent in the UK rapidly advanced my career and how enormous opportunities, previously unthinkable, opened themselves to me. I know this to be the case, not just for myself but for the vast majority of my Australian friends.

After working at JP Morgan in Sydney for almost two years I had an idea for a piece of computer software that I wanted to develop and start my own business.

Unfortunately, my attempts to start a business in Australia was constantly thwarted by the lack of support (not just from governments but also from large corporates and the banks) and the cost of setting up a business was simply prohibitive.

Based on my experience from my time in the UK previously and after researching the matter. I made the decision to return to the UK to set up my business. Now, 4 years later, I am still running my business and it continues to flourish. The business was recently valued at £2 million (GBP) and it has been forecast to have revenues of nearly £5 million (GBP) by 2006. We also count many large international companies as clients of our software, these include MCI (formerly WorldCom) and ABN AMRO. 

I realise and appreciate that the business would not be where it is today if not for the opportunities and assistance provided in the UK, considering the levels of support available in Australia it would definitely have been impossible.

Again, as I try to maintain strong ties with Australia whilst living in the UK (I belong to various associations) I know that my situation is not unique and there are several other entrepreneurs over here who have made the choice to start their business over here rather than face the red tape and costs in Australia.

I still hope to return to Australia in the future and potentially migrate parts of my business back as well, but my current research still indicates that this would not be financially beneficial to my company and would be for purely selfish reasons.

Since exploring the options to move parts of the business back home (to Australia) I have discovered that the Australian government does operate various departments in the UK, etc. to encourage businesses to set up in Australia however these resources are inadequate at best (the people in these departments have no business knowledge what so ever, and seem to be coming from an economics background). I compare these experiences to the UK government who will actually fund my business to appear in trade shows in other countries, pay for flights to other countries to attend meetings, and many more.

For myself I will remain an expatriate living in the UK, despite my wishes to return home to Australia, until sufficient support and encouragement is provided to return (or if retirement comes first). 

To me, it does not make sense when I consider that I am an Australian living in the UK running a successful business (that I wanted to establish in Australia) and I receive more than ample support and encouragement to remain in the UK (even though I want to return to Australia).

I trust this submission is heard and my reasons for being part of this "phenomenon" are understood. If you require further information is required then please feel free to contact myself.

Regards,

Andrew Mills
